Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from January 18, 2006

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Mary Huizel (Secretary), Colette Pouliot, Elaine Young, and Judy Hayes.

Board Members Absent:  Bill Jahnke (2nd consecutive absence), Art Stehr (2nd consecutive absence), and Richard Graves.

Others Present:  Three homeowners. 

Secretary’s Minutes:  Minutes for the December 21, 2005, meeting were approved with date correction for next meeting.

Financial statements were handed out.  Income for December 2005 was $11,797.95.  Expenses were $16,416.16.  We have $1,815.00 in late Association dues from six Homeowners.   Year-to-date income for 2005 was $141,112.88 and year-to-date expenses were $122,211.82.


Tax returns were signed by the President and mailed.  We do not owe any taxes.


The Budget for 2006 is attached.

Open forum:  Home owner from 1905 114th Avenue appeared at the meeting to discuss his deck issues.  After a lengthy presentation, he was informed that we are bound by the Association Covenants and By-Laws.  Because JD has advised us that the modifications the homeowner made could contribute to water damage, the unapproved modifications to his deck must be removed.


Homeowner also provided a photograph showing the quality of painting.  The paint streaking shown in the photograph is caused by painting during too cold of weather.  This will be corrected in the spring.


Homeowner also brought to the Board’s attention a mathematical error on one of JD’s statements.  This obviously will be corrected by offsetting on a future statement.

Maintenance:  Trees have been trimmed.  The tree trimmer’s trucks left ruts in the ground.  The company will “make it right” for us at their cost.  The company also said that we are not to pay the bill until we are satisfied with their work.

Snow Removal:  For snowplowing concerns this winter, please contact Bill Jahnke at 763‑757‑3753.  He has graciously volunteered to be our liaison with the snow removal service again this year.  Remember that vehicles left outside during a snowfall can interfere with snow removal from your unit.  The contractor will not come closer than three feet from a vehicle.  In addition, homeowners are reminded to shovel the garage apron and steps.


Remember to shovel snow away from your patio/deck doors to prevent rot and increase the life of your doors.  Please also shovel snow off your deck to help prevent rot and increase the life of your deck.  


Coon Rapids has a Winter Parking Ban from 2 a.m. through 6 am. Beginning November 1st and ending April 1st.

Suggestions/complaints/comments may be mailed, e-mailed, or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  When handling complaints, your name will be kept confidential.  Please consider joining the e-mail process by sending your e-mail address to – forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com -- .

WE DO NOT MEET IN FEBRUARY.  The next regular Homeowners’ meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, March 15, 2006, 7:00 p.m. at Century 21 Christian Realty, in a very small conference room (because so few Homeowners attend regularly).  Century 21 Christian Realty is located at 11499 Martin Street NW.  Homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.  The doors are locked before 7:00 p.m., and you will not be able to get in.  If you arrive and the doors are locked, call the cell phone of one of the board members (612‑817‑6571) and someone will come and let you in.










Respectfully submitted,











Mary Kay Huizel, Secretary
Minutes from January 18, 2006

Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from March 15, 2006

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), Mary Huizel (Secretary), Richard Graves, Bill Jahnke, Colette Pouliot, Elaine Young, and Judy Hayes.

Board Members Absent: John Schoenhoff (Vice President) and Art Stehr.

Others Present:  One homeowner and our accountant 

Secretary’s Minutes:  Minutes for the January 18, 2005, meeting were approved as read.

Financial statements were handed out.  Income for February 2006 was $10,556.18.  Expenses were $5,402.89.  We have $931 in late Association dues from four Homeowners.  Also, an independent accountant’s review of our financial statements for 2003 and 2004 were passed out and approved.  These audited financial statement and any other monthly financial statements are available for any homeowner to review.

Open Forum:  No issues were discussed in open forum.

Board Members:  According to our By-Laws, the Board of Directors shall have the power to declare the office of a member of the Board of Directors to be vacant in the event such member shall be absent from three (3) consecutive regular meetings of the Board of Directors.  Unfortunately, we have to replace Art Stehr who has been absent from the last three regular meetings.  The Board unanimously agreed to replace Art with Edith Wasche who received the next most votes at our last election.  The Board welcomes Edith and looks forward to more points of view.

Maintenance:  Homeowner at 1826 113th Lane had squirrels in her walls.  A wildlife company came and trapped the squirrels.  A tree was removed and three oaks were trimmed.  Total cost was $200.

2006 repairs and painting are soon upon us.  Two buildings from last year will be painted this year.  One building from last year needs touch up.  Building next for painting will be decided after the walkthrough.

The walk-through to look for needed repairs for 2006 will be occurring soon.  We are asking that the homeowners take a look at their own unit, jot down repairs you notice, and send them in to the maintenance committee.  This will help us during the walkthrough and help avoid late season complaints.  The maintenance committee will still prioritize all repairs and the most crucial will be repaired as funds allow.  This does mean that repairs you point out may not be repaired until next year; other repairs might be more urgent.
Springtime Issues:  Change the batteries in your smoke detectors.  

If you have lawn damage due to your pet(s), the homeowner is responsible for the repairs.

Clothes dryer vents can become coated with lint and are a potential fire hazard.  We suggest that you clean your dryer vents yearly.  Brushes can be rented fairly inexpensively or you can contract with a company that provides this service.

Suggestions/complaints/comments may be mailed, e-mailed, or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  When handling complaints, your name will be kept confidential.  Please consider joining the e-mail process by sending your e-mail address to – forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com -- .

The next regular Homeowners’ meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 19, 2006, 7:00 p.m. at Century 21 Christian Realty, in a very small conference room (because so few Homeowners attend regularly).  Century 21 Christian Realty is located at 11499 Martin Street NW.  Homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.  The doors are locked before 7:00 p.m., and you will not be able to get in.  If you arrive and the doors are locked, call the cell phone of one of the board members (612‑817‑6571) and someone will come and let you in.










Respectfully submitted,











Mary Kay Huizel, Secretary
Minutes from March 15, 2006

Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from April 19, 2006

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Mary Huizel (Secretary), Richard Graves, Colette Pouliot, Edith Wasche, and Judy Hayes.

Board Members Absent: Bill Jahnke and Elaine Young.

Others Present:  Four homeowners, our accountant, and JD.

Secretary’s Minutes:  Minutes for the March 15, 2006, meeting were approved as read.

Financial statements were handed out.  Income for March 2006 was $13,769.35.  Expenses were $6,531.40.  We have $1,229 in late Association dues from six Homeowners.  

Open Forum:  A homeowner expressed concern about mold growing on the inside of her garage door.  This is due to the original builder venting the dryer to the garage.  Any uniformity must be maintained and any replacement garage door must be approved by the Board before purchase.

Maintenance:  The spring walkthrough was held with JD.  Attached to these minutes are the proposed repairs for this year.  Repairs total $19,938.50.  If you have any issues with repairs to your unit, contact Judy at 763-227-8047.


PAINTING:  As we all know, our painting contractor did not complete his work last year.  Bldg. 1901, 1905, 1881, 1885 114th Avenue received a poor paint job last fall.  That paint job will be considered priming and another coat will be put on at no additional cost.  Homeowners will be allowed to change the color as long as the color chosen fits with the rest of the buildings.           

We still plan to paint Bldg. 11310, 11308 Martin Street 1949, 1941 113th Ave. and 1900, 1904, 1880, 1884 114th Avenue.  

New to the painting schedule this year are buildings:  1910, 1914 113th Ln 11341, 11349 Martin Street and 1882, 1886, 1902, 1906 113th Ln.  Trim on buildings:  1881, 1877,1869, 1878 113th Ave. and 1874, 1878, 1866, 1870 113th Ln. and possibly trim on units 1824, 1826, 1828, and 1830 113th Ln.


ROOFS:  The warranty for our roofs is ten years labor and 20 years materials.


CHIMNEYS:  Repair of the five remaining chimneys was approved for $9,700.


Damage to yard by Arbor Tree will be repaired at Arbor’s expense.


The Board is requesting that the homeowner at 11341 Martin Street remove the rug on her deck.


A new patio door is needed at 1838 113th Lane homeowners were advised that this is their responsibility.


Deck at 1876 114th Ave. has been altered and an enclosed porch installed under the deck all without Board approval.  Mold has formed on the hardie plank.  Homeowner will be responsible for all repairs.


Top board on deck at 11389 Martin Street is worn but only near bird feeders.  When this board needs replacing, homeowner will be responsible.

REMINDERS/SUGGESTIONS TO HOMEOWNERS

· Homeowners are welcome to contact ANY Board member with their concerns.

· Coon Rapids City Code #6-106 – Dogs may not run at large and must be under control.

· Coon Rapids City Code #6-127 – It is unlawful for dogs to defecate on private property without the consent of the property owner or any public property unless the excrement is immediately removed and placed in a proper receptacle.

· Remember, if your have lawn damage due to pets, it is the homeowner’s responsibility to repair the damage.
· Parking is not permitted on the grass.  Any damage due to parking on grass will be that homeowners’ responsibility.
· The lawns will be mowed on Wednesday this year.  Please clean up after your pet if your pet has made a deposit in any of your neighbor’s lawns.  Please be sure hoses, dog feces, and children’s toys are picked up from your own lawn.  Our lawn mowing service has the right to refuse to mow your lawn if these things remain in your lawn.

ASSOCIATION REQUESTS:  Although we do not have any written rules regarding this, the Board is enabled with the responsibility to maintain the buildings in a uniform manner.  Therefore, the Board is requesting that homeowners remove any Holiday lights or other decorations after the Holiday.  The Board appreciates the homeowners’ cooperation.

Suggestions/complaints/comments may be mailed, e-mailed, or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  When handling complaints, your name will be kept confidential.  Please consider joining the e-mail process by sending your e-mail address to – forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com -- .

The next regular Homeowners’ meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, May 17, 2006, 7:00 p.m. at Coon Rapids City Hall, Conference Room #5.  Homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.  NOTE NEW LOCATION!










Respectfully submitted,











Mary Kay Huizel, Secretary

Minutes from April 19, 2006

Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from May 17, 2006

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Mary Huizel (Secretary), Richard Graves, Edith Wasche, Judy Hayes, Bill Jahnke and Elaine Young.    Board Members Absent:  Colette Pouliot.

Others Present:  Four homeowners, our accountant, and representative from City Wide Garage Door.

Secretary’s Minutes:  Minutes for the April 19, 2006, meeting were approved with two changes:  on page one of the Projected Costs, address 1867 113th Lane should be 1855 113th Lane and on page two of the Projected Costs, address 1866 113th Lane should be 1873 113th Lane (JD wrote the wrong addresses on the proposal).

Financial statements were handed out.  Income for April 2006 was $10,988.34.  Expenses were $5,345.83.  We have $910 in late Association dues from four Homeowners.  We will begin the legal process on with one homeowner.  We also received the Independent Accountant’s Review of our 2004 and 2005 financial statements.  

Open Forum:  The homeowner who expressed concern last month about her garage door invited a representative from City Wide to attend the meeting.  Homeowner would like to install a maintenance-free garage door, at her cost (minus any scheduled repair costs which are Association responsibility).   The representative showed samples and answered Directors’ questions.  The Board approved the homeowner’s request for the maintenance-free garage door (7 yes votes and 1 abstain).

Maintenance:  The Board approved an additional $300 to JD for repairs to 1867 113th Lane for woodpecker holes, 1863 113th Lane for wood trim, and 1905 113th Lane for wood trim.


Homeowner at 11365 Martin requested approval to replace the sidelight with wood.  This request was denied.


All chimneys have now been repaired.


Homeowners at 1876 114th Avenue were not aware when they purchased the property that the screen porch was not original structure and that they would be responsible for the repair and maintenance of same.  Homeowners would like the screen porch removed.  JD will provide an estimate to the homeowner.   Homeowners are reminded that if they have any modifications to their unit, it is the homeowners’ responsibility for repair and maintenance.  PLEASE be sure and advise any potential buyers of your property if this applies to you.

JD has advised Maintenance that he will complete work on buildings to be painted by July 1, 2006, so that the painter can begin.


We are still waiting for three painting estimates.  Further discussion on painting the buildings to be painted this year (as opposed to those that were to have been done last year) was tabled awaiting these estimates.


In order to maintain our roof warranty, repairs on the roof can only be made by the roof company, NOT JD.


Approval for installation of a motion light was given for 1909 113th Avenue.


Sink holes:  the worst sink holes will be filled with dirt provided by construction of the new town homes.  The Board approved $750 for top soil to be spread over the filled sink holes.  These will then be seeded.


A pine tree tipping into a sink hole at 1941 113th Avenue will be tied back.


National Night Out – August 1, 2006.  Is anybody interested in hosting this event this year?  If so, contact Mary at 11328 Martin Street for the packet from the City.  To receive materials, handouts, and be on the schedule for visits by the police and fire department, we must register by July 17, 2006.
REMINDERS/SUGGESTIONS TO HOMEOWNERS

· Homeowners are welcome to contact ANY Board member with their concerns.

· Coon Rapids City Code #6-106 – Dogs may not run at large and must be under control.

· Coon Rapids City Code #6-127 – It is unlawful for dogs to defecate on private property without the consent of the property owner or any public property unless the excrement is immediately removed and placed in a proper receptacle.

· Remember, if your have lawn damage due to pets, it is the homeowner’s responsibility to repair the damage.

· Parking is not permitted on the grass.  Any damage due to parking on grass will be that homeowners’ responsibility.

· The lawns will be mowed on Wednesday this year.  Please clean up after your pet if your pet has made a deposit in any of your neighbor’s lawns.  Please be sure hoses, dog feces, and children’s toys are picked up from your own lawn.  Our lawn mowing service has the right to refuse to mow your lawn if these things remain in your lawn.

REMEMBER – Any modifications to the outside of your unit must have prior approval from the Board.
Suggestions/complaints/comments may be mailed, e-mailed, or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  When handling complaints, your name will be kept confidential.  Please consider joining the e-mail process by sending your e-mail address to – forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com -- .

The next regular Homeowners’ meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, June 21, 2006, 7:00 p.m. at Coon Rapids City Hall, Conference Room #5.  Homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.  NOTE NEW LOCATION!
Minutes from May 17, 2006

Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from June 21, 2006

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Mary Huizel (Secretary), Richard Graves, Edith Wasche, Judy Hayes, Bill Jahnke, Elaine Young, and Colette Pouliot.  Board Members Absent:  None.

Others Present:  Four homeowners, our accountant, JD, and a painting contractor.

Secretary’s Minutes:  Minutes for the May 17, 2006, meeting were approved as read.

Financial statements were handed out.  Income for May 2006 was $12,492.75.  Expenses were $17,097.04.  We have $1,602 in late Association dues from seven Homeowners 

Open Forum:  Homeowner expressed concern that patio chairs were sinking into the tar; this is the nature of an asphalt (tar) driveway when the tar gets hot.  Homeowner was concerned that she had three diseased trees with oak wilt; maintenance will investigate.  Homeowner expressed concern that his garage door was not operating properly; JD discussed that the problem was the rubber stops and the Board decided that this was the responsibility of the homeowner.

Maintenance:  Due to the difficulty in obtaining full length sidelight windows, when needed or desired by homeowner and with approval from the Board, homeowners can replace the full length sidelight window with a half-window at an estimated cost of $200, including labor by JD.


$25 will be sent to the homeowers at 11435 Martin Street and 1909 114th Avenue for Association water usage.


Residents of 1838 113th Lane are requested to stop parking in the turnaround.  The turnaround is not intended for parking.


The Board approved payment of $440 to homeowner at 1912 114th Avenue for the Association’s share of repair which homeowner applied to the installation of a maintenance-free garage door.  Remaining cost of garage door was homeowner’s responsibility.


The Board approved the installation of a maintenance free garage door at 11328 Martin Street.  After installation and submission of the paid invoice, the Board will also pay the Association’s share of the repair.


The Board approved the following:  Homeowners who wish to replace the masonite garage door with a maintenance free garage door may do so if:  written estimate is presented to the Board and approval is received from the Board.  Any discount(s) received on bill will be given to the association as discount(s) will be quantity discounts and should be shared fairly with all homeowners who installed garage doors.  Approved doors include:   1) City Wide Garage Doors, 763-427-6865 (Melvin McClain); Amarr 1 3/8" Weatherguard; color must match as closely as possible.  2) Aker Door, 763-434-4545 (Mike Haaf); Model TF-138; color must match as closely as possible.


Invoices totaling $4,189.50 to JD for previously approved work and for add-ons was approved.


Additional cost for work on several buildings was approved:  

	1824 1826 1828 1830 

113th Lane -- $485
	1902 1906 1886 1882 

113th Lane -- $615
	1914 113th Lane -- $755

1910 113th Lane -- $1,795



$400 was approved to repair a sink hole in the driveway at 1846 113th Lane.


Homeowner at 1846 113th Lane will be receiving notification regarding the non-approved painting.

Gould Tree will be taking down three oaks at a cost of $1,525.  The Board also approved eleven shrubs to be trimmed at a cost of $450.  The shrubs however are part of Brad’s contract, and Gould will trim only if Brad fails to perform.


We approved a painting contract from Jim O’Donnel of Painting Specialists for two buildings:  $4,550 for 1910/1914 113th Lane/11389/11341 Martin Street and $4,350 for 1902/1906/1886/1882 113th Lane.  This contract includes an oil primer and two coats of paint.  Trim $300 for 1870/1874/1876/1878 113th Lane; $2,000 for 1870/1874/1876/1878 113th Ave; and $1,500 for 1824/1826/1828/1830 113th Lane.  Painting is to begin July 10th and be completed by August 31st.

National Night Out – August 1, 2006.  Is anybody interested in hosting this event this year?  If so, contact Mary at 11328 Martin Street for the packet from the City.  To receive materials, handouts, and be on the schedule for visits by the police and fire department, we must register by July 17, 2006.

REMINDERS/SUGGESTIONS TO HOMEOWNERS

· Homeowners are welcome to contact ANY Board member with their concerns.

· Coon Rapids City Code #6-106 – Dogs may not run at large and must be under control.

· Coon Rapids City Code #6-127 – It is unlawful for dogs to defecate on private property without the consent of the property owner or any public property unless the excrement is immediately removed and placed in a proper receptacle.

· Remember, if your have lawn damage due to pets, it is the homeowner’s responsibility to repair the damage.

· Parking is not permitted on the grass.  Any damage due to parking on grass will be that homeowners’ responsibility.

· The lawns will be mowed on Wednesday this year.  Please clean up after your pet if your pet has made a deposit in any of your neighbor’s lawns.  Please be sure hoses, dog feces, and children’s toys are picked up from your own lawn.  Our lawn mowing service has the right to refuse to mow your lawn if these things remain in your lawn.

REMEMBER – Any modifications to the outside of your unit must have prior approval from the Board.

Suggestions/complaints/comments may be mailed, e-mailed, or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  When handling complaints, your name will be kept confidential.  Please consider joining the e-mail process by sending your e-mail address to – forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com -- .

The next regular Homeowners’ meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, July 19, 2006, 7:00 p.m. at Coon Rapids City Hall, Conference Room #5.  Homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.  NOTE NEW LOCATION!
Minutes from June 21, 2006
Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from July, 19, 2006

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Mary Huizel (Secretary), Richard Graves, Edith Wasche, Judy Hayes, and Colette Pouliot.  

Board Members Absent:  Bill Jahnke, and Elaine Young,.

Others Present:  Five homeowners and our accountant.

Secretary’s Minutes:  Minutes for the June 21, 2006, meeting were approved with two corrections.  Trim painting for 1870/1874/1876/1878 113th Ave. should be $2,600 and trim painting for 1824/1826/1828/1830 113th Lane should be $2,100.

Financial statements were handed out and approved.  Income for June 2006 was $13,460.36.  Expenses were $14,743.21.  We have $2,583.00 in late Association dues from ten Homeowners 

Open Forum:  Homeowner inquired about the status of siding versus painting.

NOTICE:  Long time homeowner, Robert Burback has passed away.  Bob had served on the Board for many years and had served on the maintenance committee.

Maintenance:  Please water your lawns – they are becoming brown.

Brad has finished trimming shrubs and has finished painting buildings from last year.  Darker spots on these buildings are due to the old wood delaminating. 


Due to the recent heat, painters are either slowing down or stopping early.  We expect the buildings being painted this year to be completed by the end of August.


Leftover paint will continue to be kept with one homeowner of the quad.  Maintenance chair will keep record of who is storing paint.  In addition, code numbers for the paint will also be kept.  Check with the other homeowners in your quad or maintenance chair if you need touchup paint.


Outlot B is Forest Oaks Homeowners common ground.  We must continue to mow and water this property


Black Bear came out and repaired a sink hole for $400 and a driveway at no cost.


The ash tree next to 1889 113th Ave. is too close to the house.  It has been trimmed down, but we should consider removing it next year.


Homeowner Noma Griffin 1949 113th Ave. has access to free rock.  You will need to haul yourself.  Contact her if you are interested.


Richard Graves discussed an alternative to replacing the sidelight windows.  The cracked molding can be replaced for about $40.  At the next meeting, the Board will decide if this is Association responsibility or homeowner.

Siding versus painting:  A committee has been formed to investigate the cost of continued repairs and painting versus siding (steel versus vinyl).  They will also investigate funding alternatives.  Committee members are:  Judy Hayes (1900 114th Ave), Steve Zurn (1903 113th Ln), Edith Wasche (1912 114th Ave), Sue Quittum (1826 113th Ln), and Dan Hayes (1900 114th Ave).  A meeting for all homeowners is planned for September on a date yet to be determined.  You will receive notice of this meeting via e-mail and U.S. Mail sent/postmarked at least thirty days before the meeting.  Please DO NOT call Board Members/Officers at this time; they will be unable to answer most questions.  At the meeting in September all homeowners will be given an opportunity to ask questions and express their concerns.  

National Night Out – August 1, 2006.  Watch your front door for a notice.  National Night Out will be held between 1900 and 1912 114th Ave.  Come and meet your neighbors.  It will be a cookout with hot dogs, brats, and burgers.  Bring something to share if you would like to.
REMINDERS/SUGGESTIONS TO HOMEOWNERS

· Homeowners are welcome to contact ANY Board member with their concerns.

· Coon Rapids City Code #6-106 – Dogs may not run at large and must be under control.

· Coon Rapids City Code #6-127 – It is unlawful for dogs to defecate on private property without the consent of the property owner or any public property unless the excrement is immediately removed and placed in a proper receptacle.

· Remember, if your have lawn damage due to pets, it is the homeowner’s responsibility to repair the damage.

· Parking is not permitted on the grass.  Any damage due to parking on grass will be that homeowners’ responsibility.

· The lawns will be mowed on Wednesday this year.  Please clean up after your pet if your pet has made a deposit in any of your neighbor’s lawns.  Please be sure hoses, dog feces, and children’s toys are picked up from your own lawn.  Our lawn mowing service has the right to refuse to mow your lawn if these things remain in your lawn.

Suggestions/complaints/comments may be mailed, e-mailed, or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  When handling complaints, your name will be kept confidential.  Please consider joining the e-mail process by sending your e-mail address to – forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com -- .

The next regular Homeowners’ meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, August 16, 2006, 7:00 p.m. at Coon Rapids City Hall, Conference Room #5.  Homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.  NOTE NEW LOCATION!
Minutes from July, 19, 2006

Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from August 16, 2006

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Mary Huizel (Secretary), Richard Graves, Edith Wasche, Judy Hayes, and Colette Pouliot.  

Board Members Absent:  Bill Jahnke, and Elaine Young.

Others Present:  Ten homeowners and our accountant.

Secretary’s Minutes:  Minutes for the July 19, 2006, meeting were approved.
Financial statements were handed out and approved.  Income for July 2006 was $12,491.21.  Expenses were $27,421.52.  We have $2,344 in late Association dues from five Homeowners.  Payment arrangements have been made by one homeowner to pay on the past due dues.


The insurance premium for our buildings increased to $23,310 per year from $22,304.  The increase of $1,006/year or $12.58 per year per homeowner will be absorbed by the Association.
Open Forum:  Homeowner Steve Zurn has been hospitalized.  We wish him a speedy recovery.


Homeowners at 1877 113th Avenue asked when their unit would be painted or when the siding issue would be decided.  They have had their home up for sale and buyers do not like the appearance of the painting/siding.  Homeowners also asked about shrub trimming, their shrub was not trimmed; Judy will contact contractor.


Painting buildings are now on about a seven year cycle due to finances.


Homeowner pointed out garbage cans left at the street days after pickup.  Homeowners are reminded to return their garbage cans to their garages Monday evening.  Do not leave them in the street and/or outside your garage.
Maintenance:  Please water your lawns – they are becoming brown.  YOU AGREED TO THIS WHEN YOU PURCHASED YOUR PROPERTY.

Our lawns have an abundance of crab grass and other weeds.  These weeds are spread by the mowers and the dry weather.  The Board voted to not do anything this year; it is too late in the season.  The lawns will be sprayed next year.


Wasps have made a home at 1887/1883 113th Lane.  This is the homeowner’s responsibility.


The Board requests that the Homeowner at 1883 113th Lane water her lawn.  She can use the Association water faucet.  Reminder to all homeowners, if your lawn dies due to your failure to water, you will be responsible to replace the lawn.


The Board is requesting that homeowners pull the weeds in their rock gardens.  If you have a physical disability that limits your ability to do this, please contact the maintenance chair.  A big thank you to Judy and Dan for pulling weeds at 11328 Martin Street and 1850 113th Lane; these homeowners are temporarily unable to pull weeds.


Carpets, plants, and other items can cause damage to decks.  If our contactor determines that these items caused damage to the deck, the homeowner will be responsible for repairs and/or replacements.


Homeowners of one of the buildings being painted have received complaint forms to complete and return to the painter.  The painter wants the homeowners to be happy and promises to fix complaints by the end of August.


Black Bear put four inches of blacktop in the driveway at 1846 113th Lane for $350.


A bill for painting 11341/11349 Martin Street—1910/1914 113th Lane was approved for $4,500.  A bill for painting 1882/1886/1902/1906 was approved for $4,350.  (Total painting bill was $8,975.)


Sixty of our homes have sidelights.  If only the outside molding needs to be replaced, the Association will be responsible.  If the replacement includes the window, the homeowner will be responsible.

Siding versus painting:  A short committee report was given.
National Night Out – August 1, 2006.  Thank you to Judy Hayes and Edith Wasche for hosting this year.  
REMINDERS/SUGGESTIONS TO HOMEOWNERS

· Homeowners are welcome to contact ANY Board member with their concerns.

· Remember, if your have lawn damage due to pets or failure to water, it is the homeowner’s responsibility to repair the damage.

· Parking is not permitted on the grass.  Any damage due to parking on grass will be that homeowners’ responsibility.
· It is also time to start thinking about elections of Board members.  The positions currently held by Colette Pouliot, Bill Jahnke, and Richard Graves will be up for vote.  Please consider running for the Board.  If interested, contact a Board member.
Suggestions/complaints/comments may be mailed, e-mailed, or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  When handling complaints, your name will be kept confidential.  Please consider joining the e-mail process by sending your e-mail address to – forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com -- .

The next regular Homeowners’ meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, September 20, 2006, 7:00 p.m. at Coon Rapids City Hall, Conference Room #5.  Homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.  NOTE NEW LOCATION!
Minutes from August 16, 2006

Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from September 20, 2006
The meeting was called to order at 6:50 p.m.

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Mary Huizel (Secretary), Richard Graves, Edith Wasche, Judy Hayes, Colette Pouliot, Bill Jahnke, and Elaine Young.

Others Present:  Seventeen homeowners.
Secretary’s Minutes:  Minutes for the August 16, 2006, meeting were approved, with one correction.  The location for the September 20, 2006, meeting was changed to Crooked Lake Library.
Financial statements were not available as our accountant did not make it to the meeting.
Open Forum:  

Homeowner at 1878 114th Avenue questioned why the Board asks people to come to the Board meetings then sent out an e-mail telling people not to come.  The President responded that he wanted homeowners to understand that there was not a lot of room and that this Board meeting was not the forum to ask questions about the siding issue, if that was the reason for coming to the meeting.  He also felt that the questions he raised in his mailing were not welcome.  He also asked if a proxy vote will be available (which it will).  He also asked if the homeowners vote no, will this be brought up for vote again in 60 days (which it will not).


Homeowner at 1874 114th Avenue wanted to know if the homeowners wanted to discuss the siding issue at this meeting why the Board would not – basically because the complete information was not ready for presentation – the time for this is at the meeting on the 28th.  The homeowner wanted to know about votes needed to pass.  It was explained that we need 67% of the homeowners to approve an issue, lacking 67% homeowner approval it does not pass.


Homeowner at 1905 114th Avenue wanted to know if a proxy vote will be available (which it will).  He is concerned with leakage with vinyl siding.  He suggested that the committee look at 5‑10 history of the selected contractor.


Homeowner at 1906 113th Lane was concerned about which attorney the Secretary was using to consult for the ballots and voting procedure.  It was explained that the attorney was one that the association had been using for many years.


Homeowner at 1854 113th Lane had many concerns about the siding and financing.  He is also concerned that the Board will “smoke this through” over winter when he is out of state.


Homeowner at 1862 113th Lane is concerned about the railing on a neighboring home that has not been painted.  Maintenance thought that it was painted; she will check on it again.

Maintenance:  

The homeowner at 1846 113th Lane needs to repair his hanging gutters at his expense as he installed them himself.  An area of his building painted by him is not acceptable at this time.  Homeowner will be receiving a letter.


Home at 1842 113th Lane has a missing cinder block.  The Board unanimously approved $580 for Black Bear to repair it – cut out a 4X8 section, pour cement, add rock, fill and blacktop over.


Touchup painting at 1911 113th Lane has finally been completed.  The Board appreciates the homeowner’s patience.


Homeowner at 11308 Martin Street is wondering when her deck and others in her building will be stained.  Maintenance is obtaining estimates.


A bid from Gould’s Tree Service for $9,505.11 was received for taking down 10 dead oak trees, trimming around decks, clearing rooflines and driveways, raising bottom limbs, trimming dead branches, and hauling all brush and wood.  This matter was tabled until next month and more estimates will be obtained.  We will also consider doing part of the bid due to finances.


A painting bill for $5860 was approved.


Three estimates for lawn care were discussed.  By unanimous vote, we will be going with “Chuck’s Lawn Maintenance & Snowplowing” for the next three years: $2,100/month first year; $2,200/month second year; and $2,300/month third year.  The contract begins November 1, 2006.  Details for the snow removal will be printed in the October minutes.  Contract is available for inspection.  In addition, a homeowner living in our association will be a sub-contractor for snow plowing.


Sidelights – The company that manufactured our current sidelights now makes the glass thinner so that the moldings will not fit.  JD thinks he found a different manufacturer that will work, and he will try one on Richard Graves’ home.  


There are rotten window sills at 1885 and 1905 113th Avenue.  JD will form an aluminum covering to go over the sill.  He will also replace a 1X6 board under the window at 1885.  He will be caulking along the bottom of the board at 1905.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.


This was not discussed at the Board meeting, however the Secretary did discuss with our attorney as this, and a similar issue, has been a concern.  A homeowner is concerned, due to the recent mailing by another homeowner, about who has access to, who can obtain, and what can be done with an address list of the association members.  We are directed to our By-Laws, Article X – Books and Records:  “The books, records and papers of the association shall be, at all times, during reasonable business hours subject to the inspection of any Member.  The Declaration, the Articles of Incorporation, and the By-Laws of the Association shall be available for the inspection by any Member at the principal office of this Association, where copies may be copied at reasonable cost.”  Thus, any homeowner can inspect any and all papers and records, and if so chooses can handwrite a copy of any document.  Unfortunately, our governing documents do not address or limit what a homeowner can do with the information copied.

WINTER IS APPROACHING -- SUGGESTIONS

· Time to have your chimney inspected and cleaned.

· Time to turn off your outside faucets and blow out sprinkling systems.

· Check the insulation in your attic.

· Change the batteries in your smoke and carbon monoxide detectors.

REMINDERS/SUGGESTIONS TO HOMEOWNERS

· Homeowners are welcome to contact ANY Board member with their concerns.

· It is also time to start thinking about elections of Board members.  The positions currently held by Colette Pouliot, Bill Jahnke, and Richard Graves will be up for vote.  Please consider running for the Board.  If interested, contact a Board member.

Suggestions/complaints/comments may be mailed, e-mailed, or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  When handling complaints, your name will be kept confidential.  Please consider joining the e-mail process by sending your e-mail address to – forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com -- .

The next regular Homeowners’ meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 18, 2006, at 7:00 p.m. at the Crooked Lake Library, 11440 Crooked Lake Blvd., Coon Rapids.

Homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.  NOTE NEW LOCATION!
Minutes from September 20, 2006
Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from October 18, 2006

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Mary Huizel (Secretary), Richard Graves, Judy Hayes, Colette Pouliot, and Bill Jahnke. 

Board Members Absent:  Edith Wasche and Elaine Young.
Others Present:  Fourteen homeowners and our accountant.

Secretary’s Minutes:  Minutes for the September 20, 2006, meeting were approved, with one correction.  The vote for changing to a new lawn service was not unanimous, Colette Pouliot did not vote.

Siding Vote:  The ballots were opened and counted by Lou Ann Rengo and John Schoenhoff.  There were 13 yes votes and 41 no votes.  The proposal does not pass.

Financial Statements for August and September were passed out.  August 31, 2006:  Income was $12,701.21 and expenses were $16,517.33.  September 30, 2006:  Income was $11,385.35 and expenses were $11,282.11.  Past due dues and late fees total $3,451 from ten homeowners.  Both months’ financial statements were approved.

Open Forum:  


Homeowner at 1914 113th Lane suggested that we contact our garbage hauler to see if we can receive a discount for homeowners who are snowbirds and are gone for months at a time.  Maintenance will contact Randy’s.


Homeowner at 1906 113th Lane believes we are paying to much for our accountant and suggests we see if we can find someone less expensive.


Homeowner at 1904 114th Avenue is concerned that his front cement step is shifting, pushing on brickwork which is forcing the 2X8 vertical board on garage door to bow, maintenance will look into the front step issue. He was also concerned about a crack on a ceiling; the homeowner is responsible for the crack.


Homeowner at 1877 113th Avenue requested approval to install windows using the same contractor that Edith Wasche used.  The Board approved this request.


Homeowner at 1906 113th Lane would like a complete accounting of expenses regarding the siding issue.  This will be presented in the November minutes as all financial statements are not available.


Homeowner at 1877 113th Avenue would like to know the number of volunteer hours spent on the siding issue.  This will also be presented in the November minutes.


Homeowner at 1874 113th Lane presented a modification to his landscaping, including a larger patio and replacing rotting landscaping timbers with cement block.  He requested reimbursement from the Association for the cement blocks for $100.  He will perform the work himself.  This was approved.  He will present a receipt for reimbursement for materials.

Maintenance:  


The homeowner at 1846 113th Lane needs to repair his hanging gutters at his expense as he installed them himself.  There is a gap between the beginning of the downspout and the rest of the gutter.  An area of his building painted by him has not been repainted yet.


Decks have been stained on 11310/11308 Martin Street 1949/1941 113th Avenue – cost was $1,400.  The Board decided to hold putting in sod to see how seeding progresses.


E-mail work request for 1850 and 1855 113th Lane has been completed.


Mailed work request for 1880 114th Avenue has been partially completed.  JD will be looking at the requested work to the garage door next year.

Painters are working with JD and are painting what needs to be painted.  They will use cold weather paint.  They will continue work once it stops raining.


Two more bids have been received for tree removal, trim trees back from buildings and driveways, remove dead and broken limbs, grind stumps (roots from diseased trees can transfer disease through the roots), remove vines that are choking trees.  The two bids are $6,549 from Ken’s Tree and $8,450 plus tax for Arbor.  Our previous bid from Gould was $9,500.  It was suggested to contact the City Arborist to confirm oak wilt and branches that may fall on a home.  Maintenance will do this.


Maintenance compared JD’s proposal prices with the actual invoice and overcharges were corrected.


Additional repairs costs over the proposals are:

11305 Martin Street ($95)
11330 Martin Street ($260)
11328 Martin Street ($548)

1885 113th Avenue ($295)
1905 113th Avenue ($130)
1909 113th Avenue ($104)

1889 113th Avenue ($95)1
1850 113th Lane (decrease $85)
1855 113th Lane ($255)

1858 113th Lane ($15)
1863 113th Lane ($360)
1871
113th Lane ($65)

1879 113th Lane ($690)
1907 113th Lane ($55)
1878 114th Avenue ($70)

1880 114th Avenue ($39)

Invoices submitted for payment:  $1,700 attorney fees to assist with voting process, clear up several issues presented by homeowners, and bylaws.  $580 to Black Bear for work at 1842 11th Lane.  $500 to Painting Specialists which was withheld last month.  $8,206 to JD Construction.
Association Dues.  Beginning January 1, 2007, association dues will increase by the usual 5% to $161.70.  Payment books will be e-mailed and snail mailed by the end of November.

Board elections:  Bill Jahnke, Colette Pouliot, and Richard Graves have served on the Board of Directors for many years and wish to take a vacation from this volunteer position.  The remaining Board of Directors and the Association would like to thank them for their many years of service.


Board members Edith Wasche and Elaine Young have also resigned their positions on the Board as they are both moving.


Therefore, we have five positions to fill.  Dan Hayes, Richard LaFluer, Lou Ann Rengo, Steve Zurn, and Bill Howden have accepted nomination to the Board.  Ballots will be mailed within ten days of this meeting.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

WINTER IS APPROACHING -- SUGGESTIONS

· Decks and patios are not intended for winter storage.  Please put these items in your garage.

· Winter Parking Ban - No person shall park or be permitted to park any vehicle on any public street in the City of Coon Rapids between the hours of 2:00 a.m. and 6:00 a.m. between the first day of November and the first day of April the following year.

· Time to have your chimney inspected and cleaned.

· Time to turn off your outside faucets and blow out sprinkling systems.

· Check the insulation in your attic.

· Change the batteries in your smoke and carbon monoxide detectors.

Suggestions/complaints/comments may be mailed, e-mailed, or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  When handling complaints, your name will be kept confidential.  Please consider joining the e-mail process by sending your e-mail address to – forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com -- .

The next regular Homeowners’ meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, November 15, 2006, at 7:00 p.m. at the Crooked Lake Library, 11440 Crooked Lake Blvd., Coon Rapids.  Homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.  

Minutes from October 18, 2006

Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from November 15, 2006

The meeting was called to order at 7:15 p.m.

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), Mary Huizel (Secretary), Richard Graves, Judy Hayes, 

Board Members Absent:  John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Colette Pouliot, and Bill Jahnke.
Others Present:  Several homeowners and our accountant.

Secretary’s Minutes:  Minutes for the October 18, 2006, meeting were approved, with two corrections.

Financial Statements October were passed out.  October 31, 2006:  Income was $13,034.60 and expenses were $19,870.24.  Past due dues and late fees total $3,092 from six homeowners.

Accounting for the Siding Proposal:  Notice letter $39.37; Attorney fees less than $1,700 (other issues were also discussed); Homeowners’ meeting $323.32 (in addition approximately $70 in expenses were donated by Judy Hayes); and ballots $91.94.

Volunteer hours for Siding Proposal:  Estimated hours are:  Judy Hayes 120 hours, Day Hayes 50 hours, Sue Quittum 35 hours, Steve Zurn 30 hours, Edith Wasche 55 hours, Elaine Young 30 hours, Mary Huizel 10 hours, and Mark Ganter 2 hours.  

Open Forum:  


Homeowner at 1878 114th Avenue is requesting reimbursement for a plumber’s bill for the association faucet.  This was approved by the Board.  Homeowner will submit bill.


Homeowner at 1887 113th Avenue is requesting permission to use a POD for moving.  He has asked his neighbors who are okay with it.  The Board approved homeowner’s request with the understanding that any damage to the asphalt or anything else will be the homeowner’s responsibility and that the time for use of the POD is expected to be five days.


Future request for use of a POD will be handled on a case by case basis.

Maintenance:  


Although the 1986 By-Laws do not require a quorum for the Board members to vote, due to there being so few Board members present, several issues were tabled until next month:  tree removal, leaves in woods, and repairs at 1904 114th Avenue.


Homeowner at 1846 113th Lane has painted the requested wall and repaired his gutter.  Thank you.


Randy’s Sanitation’s contract goes through 12/31/07.  We must give a 60 day notice if we are changing to a different company.  Randy’s advised that our rates are already reduced taking into consideration the snowbirds.


Homeowner at 1915 114th Avenue questioned the expense for staining decks. 

Invoices submitted for payment:  $99 from homeowner at 1874 113th Lane for cement block was approved at our last meeting.  $480.50 from homeowner at 11324 Martin Street for clearing the main sewer line was denied.  This is the homeowner’s responsibility.

Association Dues.  Beginning January 1, 2007, association dues will increase by the usual 5% to $161.70.  Payment books will be e-mailed and snail mailed before the first of December.  If you do not receive yours by the tenth of December, contact the Secretary.

Board elections:  Ballots were opened and counted prior to the meeting being called to order.  The three new Board members are Richard LaFluer, Steve Zurn, and Lou Ann Rengo.  There are three other positions that are now open due to resignations.  These positions will be appointed by the Board in December.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

WINTER IS APPROACHING -- SUGGESTIONS

· Decks and patios are not intended for winter storage.  Please put these items in your garage.

· Winter Parking Ban - No person shall park or be permitted to park any vehicle on any public street in the City of Coon Rapids between the hours of 2:00 a.m. and 6:00 a.m. between the first day of November and the first day of April the following year.

· Remember that vehicles left outside during a snowfall can interfere with snow removal from your unit.  
· In addition, homeowners are reminded to shovel the garage apron and steps.
· Remember to shovel snow away from your patio/deck doors to prevent rot and increase the life of your doors.  Please also shovel snow off your deck to help prevent rot and increase the life of your deck.  
Suggestions/complaints/comments may be mailed, e-mailed, or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  When handling complaints, your name will be kept confidential.  Please consider joining the e-mail process by sending your e-mail address to – forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com -- .

The next regular Homeowners’ meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, December 21, 2006, at 7:00 p.m. at the Crooked Lake Library, 11440 Crooked Lake Blvd., Coon Rapids.  Homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.  

Minutes from November 15, 2006

